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Deadline for submission of the veterinary programmes for 2023

• Work programme 2023-2024 adopted by Commission on 02/06/2022

• Deadline for submission of the EU cofinanced veterinary programmes 
2023 in eGRANT postponed from 31/05/2022 to 21/06/2022

• Need for all Member States to finalise the submission of their EU 
confinanced veterinary programmes in eGRANT before the 
21/06/2022 eob.

• Email sent on 08/06 from HADEA to all CVOs and contact points



Modalities of submission of the veterinary programmes for 2023

• As explained at the PAFF of 07 April 2022 and the Info-Session of 03 May 
2022 :

• the pdfs extracted from the DG SANTE IT Tool (ERADFUNDS) must be 
uploaded in e-GRANT.

• Only 1 single application per country (containing all diseases work 
packages) shall be submitted via eGrants (not 1 application for 
each disease) 

• Countries which have already submitted multiple applications need to 
upload all disease specific work packages in 1 single application and 
then delete the other/redundant applications from eGrants



Modalities of submission of the veterinary programmes for 2023

• For individual questions on the eGRANT Portal Submission System, please 
contact the IT Helpdesk : 

https://ec.europa.eu/info/funding-
tenders/opportunities/portal/screen/support/helpdesks/contact-form

• For non-IT related questions on the veterinary programmes, please send 
your question to the following email address: 

HADEA-VET-PROG@ec.europa.eu

https://ec.europa.eu/info/funding-tenders/opportunities/portal/screen/support/helpdesks/contact-form
mailto:HADEA-VET-PROG@ec.europa.eu


Next steps

Evaluation of the veterinary programmes 2023 received by 
21/06/2022:

• As in previous year, the evaluation will be done by HADEA with the 
support of external experts from the Member States

• As last year, a call for expression of interest will be sent in the coming 
days by email to the Member States (CVOs and contact points) to select 
the external experts. 

• The outcome of the evaluation and proposed budget allocated to each 
application will be presented at the PAFF of November 2022



Thank you


